
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
for the  

CITY OF DEADWOOD’S HIGHWAY 85 WATER MAIN EXTENSION & BOOSTER PUMP PROJECT 
 

The City of Deadwood is seeking $2,897,000.00 of funding from the Board of Water and Natural 
Resources for the Highway 85 Water Main Extension and Booster Pump Project. The funds could 
be either a grant from the state Consolidated Water Facilities Construction Program or a loan 
from the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund (SRF) Program. The Drinking Water SRF loan rate 
will be 3.25% for up to 30 years. The Board of Water and Natural Resources may forgive all or a 
portion of loan principal. The amount, source of funds, and terms will be determined by the Board 
of Water and Natural Resources when the application is presented at a scheduled board meeting. 
The purpose of the public hearing is to discuss the proposed project, the proposed financing, 
project alternatives, the source of repayment for the loan, and the impact on user fees. The public 
is invited to attend and comment on the project. The public hearing will be held at Deadwood 
City Hall (102 Sherman Street, Deadwood, SD) on Tuesday, January 16, 2024 at 5:00pm or soon 
thereafter as the matter may be heard. If you have questions about this hearing, please contact 
Lornie Stalder at 605-578-2082.  
 
Dated this 2nd day of January, 2024.    

 

      CITY OF DEADWOOD 

/s/ Jessicca McKeown, Finance Officer 

 

Publish BH Pioneer:  January 4, 2024 

 

For any public notice that is published one time: 

 Published once at the total approximate cost of _____________. 

 

 

 


